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As we both want to become
clinical psychologists, we attended
the last “Under the Spotlight”
event (held in the Teaching Centre
on March 18th and organised by
Karen Gooch [faculty employability
co-ordinator], Dee Hardcastle
[careers adviser] and the
Department), which gave us a
great opportunity to better
understand the field as well as the
application process. Pieter Du Toit,
clinical psychologist and deputy
course director for the doctorate in
clinical psychology in the School
of Health and Human Sciences of
the University, gave an informative
presentation on how to proceed
when applying for the program. He
pointed out some very important
tips on what would strengthen our
applications. For instance,
although a good degree (high 2:1

or better) is crucial, there are
many other things that students
can do to improve their chances

of getting into the program:
completing an MSc by Dissertation
n the Psychology Department is
one of them as it offers a great
opportunity to improve research
skills. At the same time, the course
allows to focus on topics relevant
for clinical psychology (e.g. by
studying a clinical population).

Heather Castillo also talked about
career possibilities in clinical
psychology but focused on her
experience with service users. Her
interest in personality disorders
guided her into research from a
service user perspective, and
resulted in the well-known Haven
Project that has been a great
success. Together with service
users and researchers, Heather
identifies factors that are important
in the process of recovery. It was
great seeing her motivation and
interest for the field! During the
event, students could ask as many
questions as they wanted, which
made the event very interactive.
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On Wednesday 19t March our third years had their poster day for
their PS300 projects. Nerves ran high as everyone set out their
posters and practiced their presentations on one another. But
once the sessions got going, information was flowing and the
passion for the research was evident.

The posters presented are part of PS300 projects and much
thought and hard work has gone into the final displays. Projects
ranged from gender and sexuality to mirror neurons and
imagination. Many of the projects have resulted in very novel
findings and are of publishable quality, so a special well done to
those students!

Supervisors floated from stall to stall and asked questions about
the research as did current second years hoping to get the scoop
on who are the supervisors (as second years supervisor allocation
is rapidly approaching) and which aspects of the PS300 were the
most challenging. Refreshments were on hand and everything
seemed to have run smoothly.

All the best to all the third years!




As exams approach and deadlines creep in, everyone’s feeling the stress. The effects of stress leave us
feeling drained, and lets admit it even less motivated to get anything productive done. Excuses like “I'm
too tired” and “I'll start once my headache has worn off” are frequently uttered to justify our idle states. On
top of that we all have that friend that tells you to relax but that doesn’t help that voice in the back of your
head that has your seemingly never-ending to do list on a loop.

The term stress was coined in the 1930’s within the lab of Hans Selye who created stressful responses in
animals to identify 3 stages of reaction (alarm, resistance and exhaustion). However, the stress students
frequently face is more to do with learned helplessness with a seemingly positive correlation with binging
on family sized bags of crisps whilst others channel their frustrations out in the gym, as physical activity is
known to be one of the most effective stress relievers. This learned helplessness is when we don’t confront
our issues and is heighten by the creation of a bleak future be it an un-passable exam or the competitive
graduate job market.

What can you do to reduce this anxiety? The truth
is it is different for everyone, a lot of focus is put
on the deep breaths and the long soaks in the
bath, but sometimes we just want to have a good
old-fashioned whinge. Dr Christian Jessen (of
embarrassing bodies) claims that having a moan
can be all we need to release some of that pent up
anger and frustration.

If you're lucky enough to be an optimist you are
better at handling stress. Recent research has
shown that Cortisol levels (the stress hormone) are
more stable in those with more positive
personalities. This isn't always bad though as
Cortisol can give us heightened memory (handy)
and increase immunity. Research in Melbourne
has found that chewing gum lowers cortisol levels
as it stimulates us mentally, in Japanese trials chewing reduced levels by 25.8%

+ Getorganised! Set a realistic yet broad revision timetable. We all know that it's easier to revise the
modules we like but the neglect of the less favourable ones —in the long run is a no no.

% Give yourself breaks as doctors have advised revision to be in no longer sessions than 45 minutes
to maintain that much needed concentration!

Just think that everyone is in the same boat. Good luck everyone!



